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I am delighted that the XXIII Convocation of the National Institute of 
Technology Rourkela will be held on September 06, 2025, to confer degrees 
upon the graduating students of the Class of 2025. This momentous occasion 
marks the culmination of years of dedication, perseverance, and intellectual 
growth, and I extend my heartfelt congratulations to all graduating students 
and their proud families.  
 
NIT Rourkela, with its distinguished history, exceptional faculty, and world-
class infrastructure, has stood as a beacon of academic excellence and 
innovation. Over the years, the Institute has nurtured you not only in 
technical and professional competence but also in character and integrity. You 

now stand at the threshold of a new journey, well-prepared to contribute meaningfully to the nation 
beyond the campus gates.  
 
As you step into the next phase of your life, we look forward with great anticipation to your future 
accomplishments. Your success in whichever path you choose, be it in industry, entrepreneurship, 
academia, or public service,   will bring immense pride to your parents, teachers, and to your alma mater. 
The Institute takes pride in your achievements and your service to the nation, to society, and to the global 
community.  
 
Graduation Day is more than just a ceremonial milestone; it is a profound celebration of your academic 
journey and a formal recognition of your transition from student to professional. It is a time for reflection, 
gratitude, and aspiration. As you look back on your time at NIT Rourkela, you will undoubtedly recall the 
guidance of your teachers, the support of your parents, and the company of your friends and classmates-
each of whom has played a vital role in shaping the person you are today.  
 
Remember always the values instilled in you here. Let your degree not only signify your academic 
credentials but also reflect your commitment to excellence, ethical conduct, and lifelong learning. On this 
special occasion, I extend my sincere congratulations to the graduating students of the Class of 2025 and 
to their families, and I also convey my best wishes for success in all your future endeavours. Finally, I also 
welcome all the accompanying persons of the graduating students and the NITR community to join us in 
the XXIII Convocation of the Institute. 
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